
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Probus Club of Kincumber Inc. 
General Meeting No 432 

at Davistown RSL on Tuesday 22 June 2021 
 

President David Minshall opened the general meeting at 10:35AM and 
welcomed visitors to the meeting:  
Maureen Briggs    Robyn Bugeja    Paul Bugeja 
 

Membership Report: Life Members: 3 Members: 55 total of 58 members 

Apologies:  
Denise Lawrence  Ian & Ann McCleod   Bert Ward,   Bill Jackson 
Narelle Mayes  Val Lawrence  John Rudd   Norma Marshall 
Gloria Reid  Ann Dillon   Chris Dillon, 
 
President David previewed the meeting noting that our new regular start time of 
10:30 allows us to return to having more reports from our volunteer 
conveners.  This means that for those that have missed the always informative 
Golf report, our ever-active Vice President is back on the links and will bring 
us up to date on the golf and he is sure to remind us of the time of the first 
swing.   
 
David noted that our guest today is the evergreen performer Roland Storm.  
Roland has been performing for well over …… --- well let’s just say that he 
was performing before the Beatles.   
 
Bushwalking report: David provided the update from Bushwalking convenor 
Val Lawrence who noted that everyone seemed to enjoy Last week’s walk. 
There were even some members who hadn’t been to the lookout before. 
Magnificent views of all the waterways - 5 meet here: Hawkesbury, broken 
bay, Pittwater, Brisbane water and the ocean, and Arthur Adeney spotted a 
whale breaching in the distance off Bouddi. We saw a few wildflowers 



popping their heads open and a beautiful little glade of flannel flowers, 
some of which were also open. Lovely weather again for our Probus 
bushwalkers. 
 
Next month is a walk for our members who are less fleet of foot - a 
comfortable walk along Ettalong waterfront to the palm beach ferry and 
return. The Box Cafe serves good coffee and snacks for those who are 
interested, or maybe some of you would like to head to the Ettalong 
Diggers for lunch. 
 
Treasurer’s Report - David Minshall provided the Treasurer’s report noting 
our excellent financial position.  President Minshall has assumed the 
Treasurer role from Ann Dillon with thanks to Ann for her over three years of 
superb service in the position. 

 
 

• Social Convenor’s report - Pam Spencer provided an update on the 
arrangements for the Christmas in July trip and lunch on 5 July and 
information on two upcoming events, 
 

• Golf Report - Peter Mear announced the new starting time of 9:40AM 
for the golf group at Breakers Country Club. 



 

President David inducted Linda Mabbott: Linda was encouraged to join 
Probus by her friends Lyn Martin & Jan Alford who have both known 
Margaret for four years. She was employed as a Secretary & Personal 
Assistant during her working career.  Linda is interested in art, sewing, craft 
and the Celtic harp. That sounds a very interesting instrument. Maybe a 
future recital!  She was provided with a copy of the constitution and a badge 
had been ordered. 
 
Vice President Peter Mear introduced our guest, the singer and performer 
Roland Storm who played familiar tunes along with commentary.  Roland 
chose the raffle winner. 
 
Conclusion of meeting- David adjourned the meeting at 11:50 
 


